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TOPIC:  Northern Endeavour 

 

REFERENCE: Written  

 

QUESTION No.: 12 

 

The Northern Endeavour is positioned closer to East Timor and Indonesia than the Australian coast, 

and considerable concerns remain there about Australian oil and gas operations after the impact of 

the Montara oil spill. Are there ongoing discussions with the governments of East Timor or 

Indonesia about this Bill or other aspects of the Australian oil and gas industry? 

 

 

ANSWER  

 

There are no ongoing discussions with the governments of Timor-Leste or Indonesia regarding the 

Bill. 

 

There are ongoing discussions between Australia and Timor-Leste about areas of shared 

responsibility for oil and gas in the Timor Sea. These discussions primarily relate to progressing 

arrangements for the Greater Sunrise Special Regime established under the Treaty Between 

Australia and the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste Establishing Their Maritime Boundaries in 

the Timor Sea (the Maritime Boundary Treaty). 

 

 


